LOXAHATCHEE RIVER ENVIRONMENTAL CONTROL DISTRICT PUBLIC HEARING – MINUTES FEBRUARY 18, 2016

1. CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Chairman Boggie called the Public Hearing of February 18, 2016 to order at 6:56 P.M.

2. ROLL CALL

The roll was called and the following Board Members were in attendance:

Dr. Rostock Mr. Boggie Mr. Silverman Mr. Snyder

3. TO RECEIVE PUBLIC COMMENTS PERTAINING TO THE ROLLING GREEN RD. FINAL ASSESSMENT.

Mr. Sicbaldi from 13240 Rolling Green Road inquired as to the need for sanitary sewers and the amount of the final assessment.

Dr. Arrington explained that an incorrect calculation had been made when determining the assessment amount and reviewed the revised assessment figures currently before the Board.

Dr. Arrington explained that the Mathews Septic Assessment Study of 2010 only prioritized and ranked neighborhoods to be sewered, not every individual home. Dr. Arrington also reviewed the "remnant areas" section of the neighborhood sewering schedule which included the Rolling Green Road area.

4. COMMENTS FROM THE BOARD

No comments from the Board were received.

ADJOURNMENT

Chairman Boggie adjourned the Public Hearing at 7:11 P.M.

BOARD SECRETARY

RECORDING SECRETARY